  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Regular Meeting
August 25, 2022
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen called the regular meeting to order at 7:30:pm
The salute to the flag was led by Stony Point Fire Chief Kevin Armstrong
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen

Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Kevin Huslinger

Treasurer George Mulligan

Secretary Douglas Mann

Attorney Scott Dow

Kevin Armstrong Chief SPFD

Mark Cronin Asst Chief SPFD

Frank Lo Presti Captain Wayne Hose Co.

Curt Wicks Lieut. Wayne Hose Co

Joseph Bulson Vice President Wayne Hose Co. 

Sean Tuohy Bulldog Fire & Emergency Apparatus

Public Comment: no one present

Minutes of previous meeting:

Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen asked for a motion to accept the minutes of the meeting held on July 28, 2022
Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to accept the minutes of the meeting Commissioner Chris Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Correspondence:
Montefiore/Nyack EAP


Transitioning Into the School Year


How To Build a Support Team


Summer 2022 EAP “Balance” Newsletter

Kornfeld, Rew, Newman & Simeone

 
Preparation 2023 budget

NYS Association of Fire Chiefs


Regional Hands-On training October 15 & 16, 2022 Orange Lake Fire Training Center

The Pinsky Law Group


Mini LAW SCHOOL for Emergency Service Leaders


Board of Directors & Executive Officer Training


October 21 & 22, 2022 (9am-5pm both days)


Turning Stone Resort & Casino

Human Resources Law for Emergency Services

December 2 & 3 2022 (9amto 5pm both days)

Turning Stone Resort & Casino

Association of Fire Districts of Rockland County 

July 26, 2022, meeting minutes

Chiefs Report:

Chief Kevin Armstrong provided copies of the August 2022 chiefs report
Chief requested to purchase two harnesses for larger sized firefighters 2 units priced @ $263.23 ea. total cost of $526.46 Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to accept the chiefs request to purchase the two harnesses. Commissioner Robert Sullivan second the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.
The non-destructive testing of 18-Tower has been completed.

Chief Kevin Armstrong discussed surlpusing several lengths of hose. Board asked for a breakdown of the hose by size.

The 18-1 vehicle tires have been ordered.

All AED devices are currently outdated. The officers are working on obtaining prices.

Chief Kevin Armstrong discussed a meeting that he attended concerning dive calls with the Monroe Fire Department. Chief will be attending another meeting with the Monroe Fire Department.

Chief Armstrong also provided a copy of 2023 chiefs budget.

Second Assistant Chief Mark Cronin turned in vouchers for training

He discussed the CPR training and first aid.

Captain Report.
18 Tower PM completed

18 Tower NDT not complete

18-1000 PM complete

18- 1500 PM complete

18 EQ

PM complete

18-Tanker PM complete

18 Tanker officer door window and front bumper auto drain leak repaired
18 Patrol PM on going now

18 Marine added fluid to hydraulic steering and bled air out of lines

Miscellaneous: pump testing scheduled for September 25, 2022 @RCFTC

 Provided a cost estimate provided by Waterway to do Aerial Testing -NDT $1,000.00

President Report:

Copies of the Wayne Hose Co Presidents report for August 25,2022 was provided to all board members

New members: 
Members on leave:

William Babcock Military January 2022--December 2022

Dan Birman Leave of Absence 6-month leave (Oct ‘22)

Members who have resigned:

Members on medical: 

Charlene Rosado knee injury

Thomas Peterson

Fred Hardin

Tom Cass Jr.

Member status change:

Suspended members:

John Tobin

Mike Moon

John Lafalgio

Michael DiPisa

Members dropped from the rolls: 

Requests:
Steaks and stogies will be held on Friday 08;26;2022 Please meet at Haverstraw Ferry parking lot for transport All help is needed.
We are looking towards moving the metal tray to Letchworth. We were unable to get help from the town as requested before.
What is going on with the Electric sign outside? When will we have access to it, or do we have to look towards a new software vendor?

Wake was held for Josephine “JoJo’ Lynch last weekend.

Bid Opening

At 8;00pm Chairman George Thamsen asked the secretary about the bids received for the Rear Mount Aerial Apparatus.

Secretary Douglas Mann informed all present that one (1) bid was received from 

Bulldog Fire & Emergency Apparatus 

 The bid sub total of $1,419183.00 

   Loose equipment/mounting allow $35,000.00
  Total bid of $1454,183.00

Commissioner George Thamsen motioned to hold a special meeting to review the bid specification that was received from Bulldog Fire & Emergency Apparatus Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion.

A vote of three commissioners voting “YES” and one commissioner voting “NO”
For the special meeting. Motion was passed. Meeting scheduled for 7:00pm on September 8, 2022

Commissioner George Thamsen motioned to close the bid opening showing that one bid was received. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Treasurers Report

Treasurer George Mulligan provided copies of the treasurer’s report.  He reviewed the treasures report with the board members

The report was for the period of July 29, 2022, to August 25,2022 the report showed a total beginning balance & receipt of $ 1,425270.93, Total disbursements of $62,860.77, leaving a closing balance of $ 1362,410.16
Treasurer George Mulligan informed the board members of the information that he received from NYS Dept of Homeland Security and Emergency Services concerning the $4750.00 grant monies He received a Single Audit reminder notice pursuant to receiving Federal grant funds from the New York state Division of Homeland and emergency Services a single certification form is to be filled out and returned. Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to have the treasurer fill out the form and supply the necessary information concerning the $4,750.00 (covid) grant monies. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion/ Motion was passed as all were in favor.
Treasurer Mulligan reminded all that he is still awaiting to receive additional information vouchers & invoices from the FDIC trip. He is looking for hotel info and info from the airline flights.

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motion to accept the treasurers report as presented. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously

Treasurer George Mulligan presented copies of the Aerial Lift Certification that was completed in 2009 & 2015
Vouchers:
Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned that all vouchers presented at tonight’s meeting be paid if found correct upon audit. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously Vouchers listed on last page of these minutes.

Chief Armstrong informed the board members that the turn out gear has been ordered.
Board members discussed the amount of monies to be transferred out of Reserve I account for the new apparatus Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motion that a permissive referendum be published showing the amount of $ 800,000.00 to come out of the Reserve Account I and transferred into the General Fund checking. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Attorneys Report:

Attorney Scott Dow reviewed the Lift Systems Contract

Attorney Scott Dow requested a certificate of insurance be provided. He also made some additional changes.
The board discussed the rear mount aerial specification that was put out for bid and what the truck committee had put together. There were additional changes that were made, and the committee was not informed concerning the handwritten changes that were made.

After continued discussion Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to rescind the motion requesting the transferring of monies from the Reserve, I Account to the General Fund Checking. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed.

Being no further business to come before the board, Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to adjourn. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
Meeting adjourned @ 9:15pm
respectfully submitted

Douglas Mann

Secretary
	Vouchers July 28, 2022
	

	Carlo Minuto Carting Co. Inc.
	$97.15

	
	$98.10

	Mark Cronin
	$40.00

	Culhane's Air Conditioning & Refrigeration, Inc.
	$540.00

	
	

	Denise's Cleaning Service
	$1,120.00

	D&G Electrical Supply Co., Inc.
	$25.85

	
	

	Stephen E Fischer
	$400.00

	
	

	GENTECH Ltd
	$270.00

	
	

	Gear Wash
	$306.00

	Orange & Rockland       25 N Liberty Dr
	$1,642.16

	                                   199 Central Highway
	$1,107.23

	
	

	ORKIN
	$45.00

	
	$70.00

	
	

	PANCO Petroleum 
	$195.58

	Pepsi Cola
	$385.25

	RUSCON Truck Service & Equipment Co., Inc.
	$2,440.36

	
	

	
	

	Touch of Green of Rockland Inc.
	$591.25

	
	

	Veolia Water             Hydrants
	$44,883.92

	                             199 Central Highway
	$553.53

	                             25 N Liberty Dr
	$58.24

	VJ Networks
	$666.30

	
	

	VERIZON                    786-5870
	$381.52

	                                   942-0844
	$519.21

	Verizon Wireless
	$685.03

	
	

	VESO Trust
	$640.57

	Wayne Hose Co 
	$600.00

	
	

	Total
	$58,362.25

	
	


